Research Riders Meeting

May 12, 2005

President Milton James called the meeting to order for the twelve members present.

There were no corrections to the March meeting minutes. Jonathon Matthews made the motion to accept the April minutes, seconded by Ken Irvin, and it was unanimously approved.

Treasurer Ken Irvin reported that there is a current balance in the treasury of $370.73. 

Old Business Section---The Aviation Club has set May 21st from noon until 4:00 pm, during Castroville’s May Day Celebration for their barbeque. It will be held at the local airport. We are encouraged to join them. They are looking for another barbeque pit to transport from here to there and back. They will be selling food as a fundraiser for the Sky Cadets group. They are concerned about having enough food on hand and would appreciate a head count, if possible.

New Business Section---Also, May 21st is the BACA (Bikers Against Child Abuse) Rally at the Shade Tree Saloon, just off 281 North in Spring Branch. Flyers for that rally were distributed.

The First “Annual” Research Riders Picnic was opened for discussion. President James offered his property as a place for it to be held. The picnic idea was formalized into a motion by Dennis Scheidt, seconded by Scott Mullin, to occur on or around our anniversary date (August 12). This motion was unanimously approved. Several dates are being discussed from July 23rd through August 20th. Dave Moczygemba is checking into several state parks for availability and access to group areas. It was agreed that Dave would check and get back with the officers for a decision.

The meeting room is occupied for next month. There will be a meeting held at lunch next month, most likely held in a conference room in Building 71—stay tuned for that information.

Research Riders “Ride Across Texas” updates were given. Bob Burrahm has completed the 50 point total!! Congratulations, Bob!! This DOES NOT mean that the competition is over. Please continue to ride and record and submit it all to President James for verification. It won’t be final until July!

Open Discussion---Jonathon Matthews reported that over $1000 was raised during the Credit Union Ride for Kids-good work, Jonathon!

It appears that the 2nd Annual Car, Truck and Motorcycle Show will be August 12th. There should be an official announcement coming very shortly. It should also have more of a structured organization to the categories this year. Stay tuned for more information as it becomes available.

It was noted that the Ride 2 Work day will be the third Wednesday of July—July 20th.

NOTE: Remember--Elections are rapidly approaching. It’s not too early to start letting people know if there is an office in which you are interested. This organization is only as strong as we make it ourselves!!

Dave Moczygemba made the motion to adjourn, Jonathon Matthews seconded and the meeting was adjourned unanimously.

